
IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL  22V-120 

This notice applies to your vehicle: 

Model: MB3  

Chassis VIN: 1M9BBBAP1KC******  

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 

MB Companies a division of AEBI-Schmidt, acting on a recall notice from Cummins, AEBI-Schmidt has 

decided that a defect which relates to vehicle safety exists in 2019 MB3 vehicle equipped with the 

Cummins X12 engine. The fuel tubes between the fuel rail and the injectors for cylinders four, five, and 

six may fatigue and crack, which can result in a high-pressure fuel leak.  Refer Cummins Recall 21E-099. 

Cummins Inc. Model X12, Part No.: D0S3009BX03 or D0S3005BX03 diesel engines are equipped with 
High Pressure Common Rail fuel systems. The recall consists of the entire population of engines 
equipped with a certain Injector Fuel Supply Tube (fuel tube). The fuel tubes between the fuel rail and 
the injector for cylinders 4, 5 and 6 may be susceptible to cracking, resulting in a high-pressure fuel leak. 
A high-pressure fuel leak in the presence of an ignition source may increase the risk of a fire.  
 
The subject fuel tubes (for cylinders 4, 5 and 6) are susceptible to cracking due to metal fatigue failure 
resulting from a combination of vibration strain, assembly strain and material strength. Part numbers of 
affected Injector supply tube are 5536516, 5486389 and 3695190 
 
Identification of occurrence is fuel leaks may be detected during maintenance and an operator may 
smell fuel or observe a mist due to the fuel leak. 
 
Cummins' dealers will replace the fuel tubes, and install vibration isolators, free of charge.  Date for 
repair to be scheduled by owner with a local Cummins dealer.  This repair should take 2 hours. 
 
The subject fuel tubes for cylinders 4, 5 and 6 (the rear half of the engine) will be replaced with new fuel 
tubes (having the same part number as the recalled components) and vibration isolators will be added 
to the fuel tubes. The replacement fuel tubes will also have vibration isolators. The fuel tube and 
vibration isolator combination will have a new part number. A recall-specific reimbursement plan will 
be provided on the Recall Portal for those units not covered by the manufacturer’s limited warranty. 
Owners may contact AEBI's customer service at 1-920-898-1035.  If you have questions or concerns 
about this recall, please contact your local Cummins Distributor or authorized warranty dealer. You may 
also contact Cummins Care at 1-800-CUMMINS (1-800-286-6467), or visit our website at 
care.cummins.com. 
If you have a complaint relative to this recall, you may report it to the following: 
 
Administrator  
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE  
Washington, DC 20590 
 
You may also call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153);  
or go to http://www.safercar.gov. 


